
MINUTES 
 

July 9, 2018 
 

 
Board met in regular session with Thomas Shuttlesworth, Ronald Paul and Harold Smith in 
attendance.  Minutes of previous meeting and treasurer report were approved as submitted.  
Also in attendance were Martha Pluswick, Patty Ney, Luann Hoffman, Dennis Scheib, Penny 
Bush, Deann Devine, James Drum and Attorney Joseph Kerwin. 
 
Ms Pluswick commented on the pending repair to the block wall on her property.  She is 
concerned about the drainage pipe in the wall.  Township will review when work starts on 
repair to the wall. Patty Ney requested permission to place veteran banners on the poles within 
the township; Board has no objections but recommended she contact PPL for proper 
placement.  She also suggested a rumble strip on Grant Street exiting Laurel Hill.  Board does 
not allow rumble strips on township roadways.  Questions on the placement of tenants in 
Laurel Hill should be directed to Dauphin County Housing Authority. 
 
Penny Bush requested a building permit for an above ground pool to be installed.  Secretary will 
issue permit at a time agreed to Ms. Bush.  Deann Devine stated that her neighbor property at 
315 North St. is in unsafe condition to the neighbors.  Secretary will review the property and 
determine if any violations to township ordinances exist. 
 
Correspondence received: (1) Keystone Collection – Public Funds Audit report; (2) Wms Boro 
Authority – Consumer report for 2017; (3) Dauphin Cty Tax Co9llection Comm. – Discuss  
HR No. 291 on tax collection; (4) Dauphin Cty Tax Claim Bureau – 2018 Upset Sale list for  
Sep. 27, 2018. 
 
Firefighters’ Relief Audit & Liberty Hose Co #1 financial records review – no action 
SEO charges on 357 Dayton St. – Hearing scheduled for Sep 9, 2018 
Open Drain on Orange St. – Drum Excavating to review and submit bid for repair. 
Condition of 510 W. Market St. – Attorney Kerwin to discuss with Boro Authority 
 
Paving of parking lot at Viking Stadium also include the township roadway (Orange St.).  School 
advised to submit letter outlying their plans of implement “ONE WAY” flow during athletic 
events.   
 
Township personnel will meet with Borough representatives to determine the status of the  
Playground area on Division Street. 
 
Being no further business, motion by Shuttlesworth, second by Paul to adjourn, motion carried. 


